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Dear Parents  
 
TǛnǕ koutou, kia ora koutou katoa 
 
Year 8 Visit to NZRAF Orion 
 

  
Late last Monday afternoon, I received a phone call from PO 
Jasmine Bent, from the NZ Defence Force, inviting our Year 8 
students to visit the NZRAF Orion at Dunedin Airport on Friday. It 
was a unique opportunity and experience. The Year 8s were able to 
view the full range of technology aboard the Orion and learn about 
the different roles of the flight personnel. They also learnt about the 
economic protection, and search and rescue roles the Orion aircraft 
play in New Zealand.  
 
We were hosted by the Dunedin Airport Emergency Fire Service. 
Learning about the fire service, their equipment, and ride up the 
runway in the fire appliances was a bonus for the students. 
A huge thank you to PO Bent, all the staff at the Fire Service and the 
NZRAF crew of the Orion. A real treat! 
 
Rippa Rugby Tournament 
 
It was a privilege to be with the three Rippa Rugby teams at 
yesterdayôs Forsyth Barr Stadium tournament. All teams played 
competitively with a good share of wins. Congratulations to the Year 
3 / 4 team who went through the pool play unbeaten to top Pool B. 
This team now qualifies for the wider Otago tournament.  
 

 

24 June  
26 June 
28 June 
5 July 
 
22 July 

EPRO8 ς Y7/8 
EPRO8 ς Y5/6 
House Tug of War 
CAPES assembly 
Last day of Term 2 
Term 3 starts 

 

School contact details: 

1 Beaumaris Street, Outram. 

P O Box 22, Outram 9062. 

Phone  03 486 1733 for all absences, 

ASC and office. 

  

Email:     office@outram.school.nz 

Web:       www.outram.school.nz 

 

 

BoT Parent Reps: 

Anette Harrex          486  1681 

 

Friends of Outram School 

Vick Robertson          029 2001595 
 
 

 

mailto:office@outram.school.nz
http://www.outram.school.nz/


 
 
Thank you to all parent managers and coaches, your support was invaluable. Thank you to the 
parents who came in to support the teams and also to provide transport. A special thank you to 
Carolyn for organising all our teams, team entries, coaches, managers and parent transport. 
 
Friends of Outram School (FOS) Donation 
 
This week, the Friends of Outram School, passed on a sizeable donation to the school from the Term 
1 Swimathon and Easter Raffle fundraisers. The bulk of this donation is to support the Board of 
Trustees decision to keep the level of Teacher Aide support for 2019 at the same levels as 2018. 
Cookbook funds have also been used to maintain Teacher Aide hours. Teacher Aide support is 
critical to support student learning and is something all classroom teachers value.  
 
The FOS donation also includes the annual donation FOS makes towards school activities such as 
the recent NZ Playhouse performance and Life Education. We appreciate being able to provide these 
things without the need ask parents for payment each time.  
If you are a new family to Outram School, membership in FOS and participation in FOS activities is a 
great way to contribute to the school and a good way to meet other parents.  
 
Assembly 
 
With all classes having presented at one of the Term 1 or 2 assemblies, we do not have a class 
presentation for this Friday. This week, we have decided to have a good old-fashioned full school 
ósing alongô. Each of the teams, that meet for regular singing, will bring two songs to the assembly to 
share with all. I am sure it will be a bit of fun; I hope you are able to join us.  
 
Next Friday, we will be holding our annual inter-house Tug oô War. Look out for details in next weekôs 
newsletter.  
 
Good luck to the two EPO8 Teams who will be competing on Monday and Wednesday at 
Balmacewen Intermediate,  
 
Nga mihi nui 

 
Jeremy Marshall 
 
 

From the Chair ς Board of Trustees 

I would like to congratulate Hayley, Anne-Marie, Nathan, Andrew and Lynda on their appointment to the 
board. I think we have a diverse but complementary set of skills that will serve the board well. The recent ERO 
review highlighted that we are a strong school.  I look forward to working with you all to build on this and help 
see Outram grow and thrive over the next 3 years. 

Once again my thanks to the outgoing trustees, Amelia, Ash, Craig and Katrina they were great to work with 
over the past 3 years. A huge thanks to Carolyn in her role as returning officer and chief organiser. 

Looking ahead the key focus from now until the end of term 3 will be the Principal appointment process. It 
Ƴŀȅ ǎŜŜƳ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ŘŀǳƴǘƛƴƎ ǘŀǎƪ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǊŜƭŀǘƛǾŜƭȅ ƴŜǿ ōƻŀǊŘ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ƻŦ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǳǎΦ LΩƳ 
confident we are setting up a robust process to follow that will lead to a positive outcome. 

Annette Harrex 

 
 
 



 
Board of Trustees Positions 

 
The new Board of Trustees had their first meeting last night.  The following positions were appointed: 
 
Chairperson:  Annette Harrex 
Finance:  Andrew Kissell 
Personnel:  Hayley Wetere 
Property:  Nathan Young 
Health & Safety: Anne-Marie Wells 
 

School Notices 
 

Tomorrow Friday ς Support the Highlanders Day  
for their quarter-final against the Crusaders 

 
This Friday we encourage students and teachers to come along in their 
Highlanders gear or their school tops as they are the Highlanders colours 
to show our support to them for their quarter-final game against the 
Crusaders this Friday in Christchurch. 

 
 

 

 
This is for Y5 to Y8 students.  If you would like further information about the Great Kiwi Spelling Bee, please 
ask at the office.  

 

 



 
School Notices contΩd 

 
Canterbury Pants/Shorts Orders  ð these are very cheap  

 
We can do Canterbury pant/shorts orders if anyone is interested.  The prices are very good. 

Prices are: Child trackpants $51 

  Child shorts  $24 

  Adult trackpants $57 

  Adult shorts  $30 

These are great for the winter sports that are starting next term.  If you want to place an order 
please either call into or phone Carolyn in the school office. 

 
Outram School Hoodies  

 
The board have designed a hoodie which is a new addition to our non-compulsory uniform items.  
This would be great to keep kids warm at school events i.e. touch, hockey, athletics etc. There is a 
sample in the office foyer for you to look at.  I also have sample sizes for you to try on.   This can be 
ordered and paid for at the school office.  Cost is $67 for kids size 6-14 or $69 for adults sizes XS-3XL.  
 

                                                                             

Some photos from the Rippa Tournament yesterday at 

Forsyth Barr Stadium 

 

  



 

  

 
 

    

 



    ASSEMBLY TIME TABL E 
Term 2, 2019 

Starting 2.20pm  

in the school hall  
      
   Week 8    -  21 June 

   Week 10  - CAPES Assembly 

        
 

 

 

Term Dates for 2019  
 

Term 1  
Tuesday 29 January ð Friday 12 April 

Term 2  
Monday 29 April ð Friday 5 July 

Term 3  
Monday 22 July ð Friday 27 September 

Term 4  
Monday 14 October ð Tuesday 17 

December 

 

 
_________________ 
 

FRIDAY LUNCH ORDERS 
 PLEASE NOTE: - IF YOU ARE 

ORDERING YOUR CHILD A LUNCH 

FROM MITCHELLS FAMILY 

FOODCENTRE FOR A FRIDAY, THE 

ORDER MUST BE IN BY THURSDAY AT 

THE LATEST.  Phone 486 1723. 
 

Community Oral Health Service 
0800 TALK TEETH (0800 825 583) or 0800 
ORAL HEALTH (0800 672 543 (free from 

cell phones) 
Please call us to update your contact details, 

change an appointment or to make an 
appointment.  You can find us under 

Community Oral Health Service in the White 
Pages. 

 

 
 

 

SPORT 
 

Netball  
 
Draw for Saturday 15  June 2019 
 
Outram Red      vs  Taieri Meteors           11.45am    Ct 3         

Outram Blue     vs   Abbotsford Opals      11.45am    Ct 6 

Outram Pink     vs   Abbotsford Sapphires 12.40pm    Ct 4 

Outram Yellow vs   Fairfield Silver            12.40pm    Ct 1 

Outram Purple  vs   defaulted due to lack of players 

Pinkies ð Sarah Gallacher   9.55am   Ct 5 

              Lily Robertson    9.55am   Ct 5              
 
Here is the website if you want to check the draw or for 

cancellations etc.    www.sporty.co.nz/taierinetball/ 

 
Miniball  ð Y1 to 8  

 
Below is the draw for next week.   

Monday 24 June 2019 

Y3/4 Outram Stars      vs   STM Lakers           4.30pm 

Tuesday 25 June 2019 

Y6    Outram Nuggets vs   Elmgrove Suns       5.30pm 

Y5    Outram Saints     vs   BYE 

Wednesday 26 June 2019 

Y1/2    Outram Breakers vs Elmgrove Sharks  4.30pm 

If you want to see draws, results etc go to: 

www.sporty.co.nz/taieriminiball 

Monday 24 June 2019 

Y7/8 Slammers  vs Y7/8 Shooters Taieri College 5.15pm 

 www.otago.basketball/competitions/        

 
Rugby 

 

http://www.sporty.co.nz/taierinetball/
http://www.sporty.co.nz/taieriminiball
http://www.otago.basketball/competitions/


 

                          Cold! 

             By Livy Urquhart  
 

I slumped my shoulders, and crossed my arms. I 

was absolutely freezing, for it was pouring with 

rain. I kicked the dense ground, mud coated my 

soaked shoes. I didnôt like the cold, nor wet slimy 

shoes. I could hear the rushing icy water, in the 

little stream nearby. No birds made a peep, so I 

was walking in complete silence. I thought about 

the warm house, and sitting by the burning fire. I 

was desperate for heat, so I picked up my steady 

pace. I felt sad, couldnôt someone come and pick 

me up? 

The air smelt dense, and dewy. My hands were as 

cold as ice blocks, and my face stung. The trees 

towered above me, rain stirred up in the sky. 

Murky puddles stood like warriors in my path. I 

saw my house, smoke was coming from the 

chimney. I opened the door with my frozen 

fingertips, I felt relieved and warm. 

 

 

Community Notices  
 

EAST TAIERI SCHOOL FAIR ς SUNDAY 24 NOVEMBER 
POTENTIAL STALL HOLDERS 
 
The Home and School Committee are calling for any interested individuals who would like to set up a 
ǎǘŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƭƭ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎκǇǊƻŘǳŎŜ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦŀƛǊ ƛƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΦ hǳǊ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ ΨCǊƻƳ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǘƻ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΩ - so if you think you would be interested please contact Kirsten Beeby. We do have a 
ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎǘŀƭƭ ǎƛǘŜǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ŘƻǳōƭŜ ǳǇǎ ƻŦ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎΣ ǎƻ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƛƴ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǎŜǊǾŜŘΦ 
5ƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘΦ CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ŜƳŀƛƭ kbeeby@me.com 
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Community Notices contõd 
 

KINDLING FOR SALE 
Kindling for sale outside 1 Bell St Outram                           
 (next door to Lions fertiliser shed)  

$5 large bag  
 
Fundraising for the Taieri College 2020 Rugby tour. 
 

Donations of articles, clothing for Shop on the Taieri 
 
The Maungatua Church is placing a new wheelie bin at the side of the Church to collect good 
condition articles, clothing etc. for The Shop on the Taieri. Donations will be gratefully received and 
profits from the shop are used for community projects on the Taieri. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Music Lessons 
We have the following music teachers who come to 

Outram School to take lessons in guitar & piano & drums. 

These are after school lessons. If you would like your child 

to have lessons please contact the tutors direct. 

 

Chris Glover ð guitar & piano ð 021 1317272 

email: chrisglvr79@gmail.com 

 

Carl Woodward ð Drums ð 027 5258449 

email: groovewood@sky.com 

 

 

mailto:chrisglvr79@gmail.com
mailto:groovewood@sky.com


 

Community Notices contõd 

 

 
 

 
 
 


